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OTHERS PRESENT

· Gary Martiny of Community Management Services, Inc.

· Three (3) Homeowners

ITEM I—Call to Order by President Jim Foley at 7:00 PM. 

ITEM II—Open Forum

· 19218 – homeowner talked about the three drains in front of her unit that are clogged up. Jim Foley and Steve Gillen said they are planning on using Pineda Concrete to dig down and open up the drains. 

· 19122 – new buyer for the unit said she is buying unit 19235. She had questions about installing new windows at the unit. Jim Foley said he would go with her to meet with the city rep. 

· Dennis Herman of 19819 about a juniper bush that was removed near his unit. And, three years ago the HOA took out a tree and never replaced it.   

ITEM III—Approval of Minutes

The Board reviewed the minutes of January 14, 2010, Board of Directors meeting. Laurel Stoner motioned to approve the minutes. Steve Gillen seconded the motion and it passed.

ITEM IV—Association Manager’s Report

· The work order history report for January - February 2010 was reviewed by the Board.

ITEM V—Committee Reports

A. Financial Report dated February 28, 2010 – the report was given by Frank Hedges. Jim Foley said there would be no increase in the dues for 2010. Jim Foley also discussed the HOA being fully funded at this time.   

· The delinquency report dated 02-28-2010 was reviewed by Frank Hedges.

· The Board reviewed an authorization to record a notice of delinquent assessment for Acct. No. 12014400. Frank Hedges motioned to approve the authorization. Steve Gillon seconded the motion and it passed. 

· The audit proposals were reviewed. Frank Hedges motioned to do a full audit at a cost of $2700.00. John Glass seconded the motion and it passed.  

· Security Report – none given. 

· Maintenance Report – none given. 

· Clubhouse – Steve Gillen – reviewed progress made to date. 
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· Landscape – none given.   
ITEM VI – Old Business – 

· The seismic pilot project was discussed by Jim Foley. The project will continue to move forward. 

· Jim Foley reviewed the project to upgrade the pools to be in compliance with the VGB Act. And at the same time the two pools will be re-plastered. Jim is getting bids at this time. 

ITEM VII – New Business– None given.  

ITEM VIII—Newsletter Articles - The Board is to send all newsletter articles to Gary Martiny by     

                        the 6th of every month.

ITEM IX – Correspondence – none reviewed.

ITEM X—Adjournment

The Board Meeting adjourned at 8:00 PM. The next meeting is scheduled for April 8, 2010, at the clubhouse. The Board adjourned to executive session. 

As approved by the Board of Directors, __________________________________________
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